
From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Hayden Grooms <HaydenGrooms@scstatehouse.gov>

Date: 2/2/2017 3:01:13 PM
Subject: FW: more pictures

Attachments: LTG and Elected officials.jpg
Dennis Raines, Janice Curtis, TRest Mayor,LTG, Sam Lee, Wayne Davis, Tim Brett.
jpg

Enjoyed time last evening with Golden Strip and Travelers Rest public officials. Thank you for your service!

 

From: John Hastings [mailto:jhastings@fountaininnchamber.org] 
 
Sent: Thursday, February 02, 2017 2:33 PM
 
To: Danny Varat 
Subject: more pictures
 
Importance: High

 

This should be all with the LTG. It was very nice meeting you both last evening.

 
Thank you,
 
John
 
John R. Hastings, Sr.
President/CEO
Fountain Inn Chamber of Commerce
www.FountainInnChamber.org
“Those who can, Do.
Those who can do More, Volunteer!”
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